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PRESIDENT’S VIEW

- I was never as proud of
anything or anyone as I was
on October 3rd, when under
scrutiny from the Chester
Civitans, members of the
Chester Methodist Church and
the Chester Jaycees, our Club
came through. - '

Kiwanis had been asked
to help with the Brunswick '
Stew on Friday, October 3rd,
from 9 pm until midnight. We
were requested to bring three
members to help prepare the
stew for three hours.- We com-
plied by having three volun-
teers reporting at the desig-
nated time only to find out,
to our amazement) that we
were really expected to bring
nine volunteers. Within 15
minutes of hasty phone call-
ing, five Kiwanians and three
Kiwanis wives were on hand to
provide the necessary man-
power to complete our obli-
gation of "stirring the stew!

One Civitan was heard
remarking, "Kiwanians re-
spond faster than Volunteer
Firemen!" I don't think a
better compliment could be
given to a group of guys
called "Chester Kiwanians".

Special thanks to Pat
Dvorak, Carolyn Schlimme, my
wife Billie, Herb George,
Mike Cifelli, Bill Lee, Hank
Dvorak, Phil Redman, Buddy
Reibsamen and Tam Moody.

Pres. Rex
* % * * *

. "AVENGE YOURSELF!" \
Live long enough to be a
problem to your children!

"The difference between a
Chef and a Cook seems to be
who cleans up the kitchen."
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A BIG MONTH FOR OUR CLUB

November is a busy
month for the members of the
Chester Kiwanis Club. Please
review the upcoming events
carefully and make plans to
attend as many as possible.
This will be our busiest
month of the year and you
are asked to give the extra
effort needed to attend these
functions.

Nov. 5 - "VOLKSMARSCH APPREC-

IATION NIGHT". Be in at=-
tendance to participate in
our "Big" thank you to George
Jolly ( Pocahontas State Park
Superintendent)and Don
Shaffer ( Vice-president of
Brown Distributing Co. - BUD'
LIGHT).

We plan to present each
an appropriate plaque. The
Program will feature a film
starring Mike Ditka of the
Chicago Bears. Don't be sur-
prised if a few "free" Lights
are available. There will be
a Filet Migon dinner (value
of $10.00 at the regular
price). Don't miss this!
Nov. 7 = OYSTER ROAST at

Koogler's new home. See
article next page.
9008 Widgeon Way-Woodlawn
Pond subdivision.

Nov.1l2 - Interclub at Colon-
1al Heights. 12:30 pm..

Nov. 12 - KEY CLUB NIGHT. The
omas Dale H.S. Key €Club
will provide the dinner and
the Program for us. This will
be a great opportunity for
us to show our support to
these fine young men. Our
Division Key Club Lt. Gover=
nor, Matt Porter(Buck's son)
will be in attendance.

Nov. 16 - we are invited by
the T.D.H.S. Key and
Keyette Clubs to attend ser-
vice at St. Augustine's

Catholic Church.

Nov. 20 - DETENTION CENTER.

: See article pg. 3. Check
to see if you are supposed to
attend. If you cannot, call
Rick promptly. Its fun!

cont. pg.3
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VOLKSMARSCH SUCCESSFUL
IN SPITE OF WEATHER 1!!

The Kiwanis Club of Chester host-
ed its 14th Veolksmarsch on the
25th & 26th of October. Although
the rain did impact on attendance,
there were 172 persons who walked
the course. There were 39 e¢lub
members and two of their wives,
Betty Collier and Susanne Hillier,
who braved the sometimes heavy
rainfall to make this Volksmarsch
one of the best to date.

Baxter and I certainly appre=-
ciate the support of all of those,
who helped with this ewvent.

Bill Nabors
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OCTOBER BOARD NCTES

Twenty nine of the thirty members
who attended the Regular meeting

stayed for the Board of Directors
Meeting. Good attendance for both!

After Secretary Paul's min-
utes for the previous meeting
were approved, he stressed that
16 members still owed dues. That
amounts to $900 badly needed by
our Administration fund.

Treasurer Mark reported that
after all bills to date had been
paid, our Administration Account
balance = $ 3814.10 and our
Community Service Account shows a
balance of $7049.91 which includes
a C.D. for the YMCA Building
Fund of $3500.00.

Gary Burleigh did a good job

his first BODM as our Parliment-
arian.

Approval was given to change
the dates of our November and
December BOD Meetings to Nov. 24
and Dec. 10 respectively due to
the Holidays. They will be held
at Larry Marshall,s home on the
24th at 7:00 pm, and after our
Regular meeting on Dec. 10th.

President Rex conducted his
first BODM admirably and kept the
meeting brief.
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OYSTER ROAST - NOV. 77H

Bill Koogler will host our Annual
Oyster Night at his new home at
6:30 pm. There will be plenty of
of oyster for all both steamed

and fried (Bryon won't be there -
Diane has other plans for him), as
well as hotdogs for those who do
not appreciate one of our finer

delicacies of life. Bring guests
who are legitament prospective
members.

There will be a nominal
charge of $5.00, guests free.
See adjacent map for directions.

9008 Widgeon Way - Woodland Pond.

DEAR FELLOW KIWANIANS

I want to take this opportun-
ity to thank you for your support
and cooperation during the past
year. I appreciate the kind and
thoughtful words said about Betty
and me at the October 23rd meeting
at Bellwood, and in particular,
Russ Brown, we appreciate the two
ducks that you provided the Club
to present to me. We were also
delighted with the wooden dolls
and. by the way Russ, they are
sitting on the hearth, To all
Club members, I can assure you
that no other Lt. Governor of F

ivision Eighteen, and perhaps all
of the Capital District, had as
many Interclubs from his Club
travel with him for his visits to
the Division clubsi Thank you all
again for your support and I hope
that we had fun.

Fhil Collier
* % * %* * *

THE SHERIEF IS BACK !!

President Rex has brought
back the Sheriff. He was really
here all the time but inactive in
this capacity.

The role of the Sheriff is to
provide a little frivolity to our
meetings and to promote fellow-
ship among the membership.

Besides telling his numerous
funny tales, the Sheriff will
collect 25¢ from each member who
fails to wear his Kiwanis pin to
a meeting. This will be done on a
random basis. The money will be
used to purchase items used by
the Sheriff at various Club -
functions.

The Sheriff will also fine
members at least 25¢ for wvarious
misdemeanor offenses by Club mem-
bers at the meetings such as talk-
ing while others are talking, etc.

The Sheriff will recognize
member’s Birthdays, Anniversaires,
Happy Events, etc.. Along with
this, the Sheriff will weekly
call for "HAPPY DOLLAR TIME".

Any member can pay a $1.00 (or
more) to make a brief "happy"
announcement. Others are encour-
aged to give additional dollars
because they are "happy" that
someone else is "happy'". This
creates good fellowship.and builds
the Administrative Account.
& U %* * | *
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